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Parishes’ Field Management Committee
Thursday 12th April 2018 – 7.30 pm  Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall
Present: Martin Preston, Clive Jesty,Paul, Jesty, Edwin Parrott,  Brenda Evans, Angela and Graham Sargent, the Clerk.
AGENDA:
1. Apologies for absence – Ken Barton, 
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 20th April 2017   
The minutes were read out and unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman.  
3. Matters arising – none arising.
4. Chairman’s report
Martin Preston reported that Graham Sargent continues to do a sterling job in rolling and maintaining the field and the condition of the area has greatly improved.  With continued treatment this improvement would continue and maybe they could look at wild flower treatment for the future.  
5. Treasurer’s report – accounts circulated by Brenda Evans and approved unanimously.  Closing Balance 31/12/17 £2430.66.
6. Election of chairman and committee members
· It was resolved that Martin Preston would stand down as Chairman and Edwin Parrott was elected for the forth-coming year with Graham Sargent as Vice Chairman. 
· It was resolved that Brenda Evans be elected as Treasurer for the forth-coming year
· It was resolved that the Committee members would include:-
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Fiona Wilson, Clive Jesty, Martin Preston, Richard Clark, Brenda Evans and Ken Barton.  Elections were proposed: M Preston, unanimous agreed. 
7. Approval of payments
· It was proposed that payment of up to £380 for NFU insurance be agreed.  Proposed: M Preston, unanimously agreed.  
· The Annual distribution to the parishes was discussed, it was felt that there needed to be a balance in the region of £2500 for contingencies, as the balance on 31/12/17 was £2430.66 it was anonymously agreed that any distribution would be deferred.
8. Field letting arrangement for 2018 
Graham Sargent’s reported that the tenancy agreement has come to an end however this can be rolled over on an annual basis.  Graham Sargent wishes to charge for the work of maintenance in managing the field at a cost of £20 per hour for tractor and machine.  It is anticipated that this would be in the region of £200 & £250 pa.  This money once received would be passed over to the Friends Of Holnest Church.  
Martin Preston proposed that the lease be rolled over for the forthcoming year to Graham Sargent with a cap of £250 for proposed maintenance.  This was unanimously approved.
10.	Management and maintenance program for the field
It was agreed that there would be a continuation of last year’s maintenance program with possibly some sheep but on a casual basis.
Potential savings of costs might be managed by hedge cutting being done every two years.  
11.	Any other business
Those present discussed the provision of a right of way across Raymond Johnson land.  It was resolved that checking the Land Registry would provide evidence.  
The area of land managed by the nature reserve was discussed, it was agreed that they be contacted and asked to reduce the blackthorn and mow the area.  
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